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This meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm, by Chairman Dave Baker, with all present standing 

to recite the pledge of allegiance. In addition to Mr. Baker the following Eden Township 

personnel were present; Trustee Chuck Dunlap, Trustee Leonard Laughman, Fiscal Officer 

Robin McKee, Mike Baker Road Maintinance, Citizen Harry Farley, Bill Felumlee, Bart Wilson, 

Vic Yarnelli and Newton Twp. Fire Dept. representatives. A copy of minutes, monthly cash 

journal, permanent fund appropriations, and revenue status was given to the trustees. 

 

Trustee Dunlap moved to waive the reading and approved the minutes from the February 28th 

meeting Trustee Baker seconded the motion. 

VOTE:  Trustee Baker -yes;  Trustee Dunlap -yes;  Trustee Laughman -yes 

Motion carried 

 

Public Participation: 

Bill Felumlee wanted to thank the trustees and Mike for the work they have done on the roads. 

 

Newton Township fire department presented the runs for the month of March. 4 runs were made 

for Eden Township. 

Trustee Baker reminded the Newton Township representatives that when a road has road closed 

signs they are not to travel that road. They asked that we notify them when roads are closed and 

they will distribute emails to all people on hand. 

 

Bart Wilson (owner of Bart Mart) asked the trustees if he was able to put a storage shed behind 

the store.  Trustee Baker has spoken with the insurance company and they have notified him that 

they would not have a problem with Mr. Wilson putting a building that close to our building and 

if something were to happen and it catch fire they would then in turn go after his insurance 

company for payment of damages to our property. 

Mr. Wilson also asked why we do not have a recycling dumpster in our township.  Trustee Baker 

let him know that we had one before but people were using it to dispose of things other than 

recycle products and it was removed. 

All trustees are fine with Mr. Wilson getting a shed. 



 

 

Mr. Yarnelli asked when we are going to get Baker Road fixed. Trustee Baker explained that we 

have approximately $80,000-$100,000.00 per year for all roads and that we are trying to find 

grants to help get the roads fixed.   

 

Mr. Farley asked if we had heard anything from Tom with the Conservation Club about them 

holding hunting safety classes as they had asked. Mr. Baker replied that no one had heard from 

Tom so we are assuming the no longer need to use the building. 

 

 

Old Business: 

New locks and keys are finished. 

 

Porta John has been ordered and will be here on April 1st. 

 

Claggett returned the signed mowing contract for the 2022 season-copies were given to each 

trustee for their file. 

 

Trustee Laughman has cleaned up some of the things at the cemetery and will contact Mr. Hall to 

see when he was removing everything for the year so that he can get that taken care of. 

Harry Farley requested that we review the rules and make changes needed and post the rules at 

the cemetery for everyone to see. 

 

ARP $ ideas need to be discussed at the April meeting as the first report is due by April 31st. 

Trustee Baker said we definitely need to replace the front doors. 

 

The elevator is now in working order but due to the length it was down the State now would like 

to do a weight test, once that is done we will be turned back on. 

 

The circuit board for the siren at the township garage has been taken out for repairs and will be 

reinstalled quickly so it can be fully operational. 

 

Trustee Dunlap is going to check on the progress of the engineers estimates for the roads that he 

had turned in. 

 

 

New Business: 

Gary with Rinehart Insurance will attend the April meeting to discuss renewal. 

 

 

Road Report: 

Mike has been working on patching holes in the chip & seal roads with cold mix twice a week. 

Stickle Road is already falling apart. 

We are needing 57, 411 & 4 limestone. 

The salt water truck needs break lines, Trustee Baker will fix if Mike will get the needed 

materials. 



 

 

Steve Nethers has a 1000-gallon plastic tank he said we could try out and see if it works for what 

we need. Trustee Baker asked him for a price on it but has not yet gotten an answer. 

 

 

Trustee Dunlap moved a motion to pay bills.  Trustee Baker seconded the motion.    

VOTE:  Trustee Hall –yes;  Trustee Baker –yes;  Trustee Dunlap –yes 

Motion carried. The following bills were examined, approved and signed by the Board. 

 
 
 21-2022   BWC    128.45 

 22-2022   The Energy Cop-op   109.00 

 23-2022   The Energy Co-op   135.09 

25-2022   OPERS    1915.12 

26-2022   EFTPS    828.76 

27-2022   Ohio Deferred Comp  100.00 

28-2022   Ohio School Dist   43.58 

29-2022   Ohio Tax    133.36 

30-2022   BWC    128.45 

11823   Licking County Clerk of Courts 34.00 

11823   VOIDED    -34.00 

11838   Licking County Recorders Office 34.00 

11839   Windstream   158.35 

11840   The Dexter Company  842.00 

11841   Licking County Engineer  284.00 

11842   Licking County Clerk of Courts 1000.75 

11843   Mossholder Lock Shop  452.00 

11844   Martin Trucking   4504.43 

11845   Park National Bank   222.14 

11846   Bob’s Tire Service   714.00 

11847   Licking County Clerk of Courts 1000.75 

11848   Glenn’s Market   494.50 

11849   Dave Baker   711.80 

11850   Michael Baker   2556.69 

11851   Charles Dunlap   785.91 

11852   Leonard Laughman   880.42 

11853   Robin McKee   1256.89 

11854   Licking County Engineer  142.00   

       $19,528.45 

   
 

I certify there are sufficient funds on deposit for the payments of foregoing bills when obligated and funds are now on deposit to 

pay the above expenditures  

___________________________Robin McKee, Fiscal Officer. 
        

 

 

Trustee Dunlap moved a motion to adjourn.  Trustee Laughman seconded the motion. 

VOTE:  Trustee Baker –yes;  Trustee Laughman –yes;  Trustee Dunlap –yes 

Motion carried  

Meeting adjourned 7:58 pm 
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